SAN DIEGO ASSOCIATION OF GEOLOGISTS

June 8, 1971

FELLOW GEOLOGISTS AND FRIENDS:

"Erosion Surfaces in Peninsular Ranges - Possible Source Areas of the Poway Congolmerate" will be the topic at the San Diego Association of Geologists' meeting June 15, 1971. The talk, with unusually fine slides, is being presented by Mr. John Minch. John has been working on this subject for the past few years as a portion of the Phd requirements at U.C.R. This month's meeting will be at the Jolly Ox in Mission Valley at 7:00 p.m. The usual argument hour, preceeding the meeting, will be held in the bar.

Those who plan to make this meeting please leave word at #224-2911

In order to help the Association maintain momentum, a committee was appointed to help steer us forward. The members selected have somewhat diversified backgrounds, but their main forte has been the interest and support that they have shown for our organization. I am proud to announce that Bill Elliott, Mike Hart, Charles Lough, Bob McEuen, and Jerry Pinckney have excepted the responsibility of helping to steer the organization.

The first meeting of the Steering Committee was held on June 1, 1971. Discussed were possible goals of the organization, use of the organization's name for a survey of some employment practices in engineering geology, financing of a bulletin and newsletter, and possible meeting format changes during the summer. If anybody has suggestions concerning the organization, contact any of the Steering Committee members.

This month's news has been put together by the newsletter compiler - Ernie Artim. As you read the news, it may seem a bit slanted - that is because the ones mentioned called in the items. If you don't blow your own horn no-one else will do it for you. I am quite sure there is much more going on in San Diego than this which would be of interest to all of us.

Cheers!

Mike Bemis

MB/kw

Attachment

March 16, 1971, DR. ALLEN BASSETT, "A Geologic Expedition to the Himalayas".

April 20, 1971, MR. DON FIFE, "Sylmar Earthquake".

May 18, 1971, MR. RAY EASTMAN, "Portage Mountain Hydroelectric Project, Canada".

In addition, a field trip of southeast San Diego was conducted on April 3, 1971. The trip was guided by JEFF WIEGAND, DENNIS HANNAN, and ERNIE ARTIM who each led a segment related to their special interest and work.

NOTE

The San Diego Association of Geologists wishes to express its appreciation to Woodward-Gizienski & Associates for allowing us to use its time and facilities to bring this Newsletter to our members each month.